
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Thursday 27th June 2019 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

As I am sure that you are aware, our playground surfaces and paths are in a terrible condition and 

in desperate need of resurfacing/replacing. 

It is therefore with great pleasure and relief that I can inform you, as a Local Authority (LA) school, 

Peterborough City Council (PCC) have confirmed that they will go ahead with this much needed 

project.  This will be fully funded by PCC and thank fully will not have any impact on our school 

budget. 

As part of this project, the drainage on school site will also be improved along with the pathways 

and play surfaces resurfaced or replaced. 

The works should not affect our children as the bulk of the work is scheduled to be carried out 

over the summer break, with any other areas addressed over the October half term. 

Please may I take this opportunity to thank you for your patience on this matter – one that has 

been frustrating for all involved.  We look forward to seeing the outcomes of the work, which I 

am sure will much improve the facilities and appearance of our school site. 

As we move forward into the next academic year we will look at fundraising with the raised 

money going towards the investment of playground markings  which will be both fun and 

educational for the children.  Children will have an input into the style, selection and feel of the 

markings. 

In September we will share with our community the events and how parents/carers can become 

involved in supporting school. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Mrs D Reynolds 

Head Teacher 

 

Aim High Never Give Up Follow Your Dream Lead By Example 

Email: office@norwoodschool.co.uk Telephone: 01733 574717 

Website: www.norwood-school.co.uk   

 

Head Teacher: Mrs D Reynolds  -  BSc Hons QTS NPQH 

Norwood Primary School 

Gunthorpe Road 

Gunthorpe 

Peterborough 

PE4 7DZ 

   

http://www.norwood-school.co.uk/

